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Monday February 11th, 2019 
 
Fire Commissioners in attendance: 
Jason Letham 
Kent Wagener 
Scott Golden 
 
Also in attendance: 
Bret Campbell, Fire Chief 
Earle Giles III, Deputy Fire Chief/Fire Marshal 
Jon Wisby, Battalion Chief of Logistics 
Ed Schauster, Battalion Chief of Volunteer Program 
Charis Schreiber, Local 4667 President 
Bart Birch, Legal Counsel 
Monica Hoth, Board Secretary 
 
Meeting began @ 1537 hours 

 
Minutes, Claims and Budget Statement will be presented at March meeting.  
 
Water Tender Truck Chassis/Expenditure Approval: 

Chief Campbell reported to Commissioners that they were able to locate a Kenworth T800 and will 
at the same time trade in the 94 Ford. He presented a handout to Commissioners that detailed the 
costs. After the trade-in the truck comes to $46,000. Battalion Chief Jon Wisby will be driving to 
Indiana to purchase and trade in the trucks.  They will work to complete the rest of the needed 
modifications to have the truck in service by spring.  

 
Chief’s Report: 

Fire Chief 
Chief Campbell presented the final 2018 Wildland Fire Season breakdown report.  Brief discussion 
on the details of the season and the wrap up of all collected reimbursements.  
 
Chief Campbell also reported that interviews for the new career firefighter position have finished.  
They had a total of 46 applicants. They will inform the final hire and notify the remaining 
applicants tomorrow.  
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Fire Marshal 
Chief Giles reported to Fire Commissioners that they had a good meeting with the County planning 
staff on the implementation of Inspection Fees. He is still anticipating another meeting with the 
City of Driggs before they can proceed but they are continuing to make progress and will keep the 
Commissioners informed.  

Recess 
 
Adjourn 

Commissioner Golden made a motion to adjourn at 1615 hours.   
Commissioner Wagener seconded the motion. 
Commissioner Letham asked for all in favor. All replied “aye”, and the Board of Fire 
Commissioners was adjourned.  


